
PREFACE The increased interest by consumers and farmers in the midsev
enties for direct buying and selling of farm products resulted 
in the passage of the Farmer-to-Consumer Direct-Marketing Act 
of 1976 (P.L. 94-463). The purpose of the law is to appraise 
the extent of direct marketing and its benefits to consumers 
and farmers and to promote the development and expansion of 
direct marketing of agricultural commodities.  

The act also directs the Secretary of Agriculture, through the 
Economic Research Service, to conduct continual surveys to de
termine the number of farmers marketing directly, the types of 
direct-marketing methods in existence, the volume of business 
conducted through each method, and the impact of such marketing 
methods on financial returns to farmers and on food quality 
and cost to consumers.  

This is the second report of research findings under the 1976 
Act. The first (AIB-436, July 1980) reported on direct mar
keting in Indiana, Michigan, New Jersey, North Carolina, Ohio, 
and Pennsylvania.  

SUMMARY Farmers in 16 States sold about $386 million worth of farm 
products directly to consumers in 1979. Although that repre
sents a little less than 1 percent of total farm sales in those 
States, most of the direct-marketing farmers planned to expand 
or keep their present level of direct sales in the next few 
years; only about 14 percent planned to reduce their direct 
sales activities.  

Fifteen percent of the farmers in nine States surveyed during 
December 1979 (Colorado, Connecticut, Delaware, Maryland, 
Massachusetts, New York, Rhode Island, Tennessee, and Wiscon
sin) sold $260 million worth of farm products directly to 
consumers. About 5 percent of the farmers in seven States 
surveyed in March 1980 (California, Illinois, Maine, Missouri, 
New Hampshire, Texas, and Vermont) sold almost $126 million 
worth of farm products directly to consumers. Direct farmer
to-consumer sales represented about 2 percent of total cash 
farm receipts for the nine States surveyed in December 1979, 
but only 0.4 percent for the seven States surveyed in March 
1980. The difference in total direct sales volume and the 
percentage of total cash receipts represented by direct sales 
is most likely related to the dominant types of farming, the 
presence or absence of conventional wholesale buyers, and 
number and nearness of urban population centers to farming 
areas in the two groups of States.  

The leading products sold directly (by dollar value) were simi
lar for the two groups of States: floral and nursery products 
(including bedding plants), apples, peaches, strawberries, 
sweet corn, tomatoes, green beans, melons, and livestock and 
poultry products.


